
Clermont County Township Association Meeting 

Date:   September 21, 2017 

Host:  Clermont County Engineers Office 

Meeting was called to order:   The meeting was called to order at 6:15 pm by Clermont County 
Engineer, Pat Manger.   

Opening remarks:  Mr. Manger thanked everyone for coming and everyone who worked on 
preparing the food.  A special thanks went out to everyone who worked on grilling all of the 
steaks.  He then asked Bob McGee to lead us in prayer.  After the prayer everyone enjoyed the 
dinner.   

Motion to approve meeting minutes:  A motion was made by Tom Peck and seconded by Guy 
Bainum to approve the August 18, 2017 minutes. Motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  A motion was made by Skeets Humphries and seconded by Bob 
Hausermann to approve the treasurer’s reports from September 1, 2017.  Motion passed. 

The next meeting will be held:  The next meeting will be held on October 19th at the Sheriff’s 
Office.      

Other comments and suggestions:  Mrs. Batchler asked that the CCTA set the date for Trick or 
Treating.  Halloween falls on Tuesday and she felt that there should be no problem to set trick 
or treating on that day.  A motion was made by Skeets Humphries and seconded by Bari 
Henning to set trick or treating for Tuesday, October 31st from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  Motion 
passed.   

Other items addressed by Pat Manger was the salt bid for 2018 is just under $50.00 per ton 
versus $54.00 per ton for 2017.  He is planning a meeting in early 2018 to talk about OPWC 
grants.  Clermont County receives about $4 million each year for county projects.  He wants to 
start looking at a 3 – 5 year plan for the county.  Clermont has about 400 miles of roadways. 

Doug Green is going to be sending out a survey regarding highway infrastructure.  

Joe Uecker said that the state needs to bolster up local government funds.   

Motion to adjourn the meeting:  A motion was made by Pat Manger to adjourn the meeting.  
Motion passed.   

 


